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Background

City Council has requested that the Ann Arbor Commission on Disability Issues (CODI) review and make recommendations on both city and statewide regulations for motorist and pedestrian interaction at crosswalks. The current local ordinance requires motorists to stop for pedestrians waiting to cross at a crosswalk, as well as pedestrians in the crosswalk. Currently, the State of Michigan does not have a crosswalk law. Municipalities may adopt the Michigan Uniform Traffic Code, which requires only that drivers yield to pedestrians within a crosswalk. There have been multiple proposals to create/amend the state’s crosswalk laws, the last of which was introduced in 2019 as House Bill 4738.
Recommendations

As detailed in the city’s 2020 Annual Crash Review, crash trends in Ann Arbor have been relatively stable over the last 5 years, compared to an upward trend nationally and in Michigan.
 Given how trends locally have compared favorably to state and national trends, we feel that the standard of pedestrian safety established by Ann Arbor’s current crosswalk ordinance should be retained. 
Concurring with the recommendations of the Transportation Commission
, the Ann Arbor Commission on Disability Issues (CODI) supports the passage of a statewide crosswalk law only if the bill meets the following conditions:

· The bill does not supersede local ordinances that have more stringent stopping requirements for crosswalks; 
· The bill requires motorists on both sides of the street to stop for pedestrians waiting at the crosswalk, and does not require pedestrians to have any part of their person or belongings in the roadway in order for vehicles to stop OR the bill includes the curb, curb ramp or curb line in its definition of the crosswalk; 
· The bill does not abolish or nullify the use of pedestrian activated beacons at crosswalks; 
· When a vehicle is stopped at a crosswalk to permit a pedestrian to cross the roadway, the bill requires that the driver of another vehicle approaching from the rear shall not overtake or pass the stopped vehicle. 
· The bill does not increase penalties for pedestrians crossing without a crosswalk OR the bill reduces penalties for pedestrians crossing without a crosswalk.
The Ann Arbor Commission on Disability Issues (CODI) does not support a state crosswalk bill that does not meet these conditions. 
This includes HB 4738 in its current form, which we cannot support as it only requires motorists to stop for pedestrians in a crosswalk and could have the effect of invalidating our local ordinance. 
� http://a2gov.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=8920805&GUID=BE935668-2FB0-4CFD-A208-C7E0D230373B





� http://a2gov.legistar.com/View.ashx?M=F&ID=8022848&GUID=E03CC583-666C-4571-A271-0E561DC58BEC









